County Development Plan Submission

From ; Gerard Mc Partlan, Tuckmillpark, Manorhamilton.

A Chara,
              I wish to make a SUBMISSION to Leitrim Co. Development Plan 2022 - 2028  as follows ;
In relation to the housing strategy I think it is important that most housing should be developed in or near  towns and villages, while also acknowledging the need for some one-off rural housing. In this context it is important to complete residential schemes which remain unfinished. Little or no greenfield development should take place until most of the brownfield sites have been depleted. For example, Manorhamilton is a town which is 'well balanced' insofar that has high employment, is a quality place to live and has all the necessary services and facilities.It is within Sligo and its environs in the context of The Regional Spatial and Economic Strategy. However, it does need some new ,quality and sustainable housing. This development should take place on brownfield sites , close to the town centre and other community services and facilities. There are some incomplete residential schemes which meet these criteria and have all services and infrastructure installed on the site, in Manorhamilton. Any new development should be finished to the highest standards and have the highest energy efficiency ratings. 
The Multiple House construction sector  can supply these but house price is an issue. For a start , VAT needs to be eliminated on house sales in areas of low population such as Co. Leitrim.
The Local Authority could promote the development of one-off housing on brownfield sites in  Manorhamilton  by providing serviced one-off sites with outline planning permission .

Other priorities in the plan should include water quality, high speed broadband, renewable energy and facilitating the use of our natural amenities ,eg. hillwalking.
Finally, when deciding on areas for listing on Natura 2000 sites, please insist on accurate mapping , as inaccurate mapping causes these areas to lose their integrity. A topographical survey would be ideal but even a stroll through the ground would be a help !
Many thanks.

Regards,
Gerard Mc Partlan, B Agr Sc, H Dip Ed.

